
Dear Parents and Carers 

I hope everyone who came enjoyed the Infant Nativity this week, it was a super ending to a very 

busy term. I am delighted to let you know we have added over £200 from the performances to some 

money collected at Harvest and are able to donate £254.69 to the Devon and Cornwall Food Action 

charity that we are supporting this year. Thank you to everyone who was able to make a donation as 

every penny will go to supporting families in Plymouth, including some of our own. 

We have had another busy year this year with the choir singing at a number of events around the 

city, including with the African Children’s Choir back in January, at the Pavilions in March as well as 

in the city centre and St Andrew’s church this term.  

We were once again awarded the Gold School Games Award for our PE and sporting provision and 

our after school clubs give one of the most varied offers in the city, which is fantastic considering the 

size of our school in comparison to many others. This is only possible because of the willingness of 

the staff here to give their time freely for the benefit of the children and I would like to thank them 

all for their continuous support and hard work. 

The children have all been involved in various performances this year, with Y3, Y4 and Y5 (our 

current Y4, Y5 and Y6) giving us their fantastic ‘Time Lord’ production in March, last year’s Y6 hosting 

a community Easter breakfast and putting on their own Leaver’s Play before they left in July. Every 

class has also put on their own assembly to show their parents what they have been learning about 

in class and we are looking forward to more of those next term. Ending the year with ‘Everyone 

Loves a Baby’ has been the perfect way to end this term in a very festive state of mind.  

The school is currently smelling very festive as the children make their Christingles in the hall ready 

for the service tomorrow. Please come in to the hall after drop off in the morning for a tea or coffee, 

or just to keep warm and dry,  if you are able to walk down to the church with the children. Any 

extra pairs of eyes and hands will be very welcome, particularly as we cross the roads on the way. 

I hope to see lots of you tomorrow, if you are able to make it to the service, but would like to take 

this opportunity to wish everyone a very happy and healthy holiday and we look forward to working 

with you again in the new year. 

Kind regards, 

Claire Prynne 

 


